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PO PZ 

The Rt_ Hon. Alistair Darling Esq.
Secretary of State for Social Security 
Department of Social Security 
Richmond House 
79 Whitehall 
London SW1A 2NS 

Natic 

General Secretary 
COLIN BAKER 

Assistant General Secretaries 
KEVIN DAvis 

PAut HEAsiw 

Oo 
I am sorry to need to write to you again but I wonder if you have received my letter to 
you of 5th November 1996 in which I expressed the concerns of Sub-Postmasters at 
the doubt which had been cast upon the Horizon project by an article in Computer 
Weekly. 

I hope that you can understand that I am being faced with a growing number of 
extremely anxious members who, having read about or heard of, the suggestions that 
the Benefits Card is to be dropped, are pressing me for an answer- 

I would, therefore, appreciate an urgent indication, from you of the position of the 
Government with respect to the Horizon project so that Sub-Postmasters everywhere 
can know the true position.

I look forward to hearing from you. 

GRO 
COLIN BAKER 
General Secretary 

I 
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5th November 1998 

. o 

wv GRO 

General Secretary 
COON BAKER 

Assistar General Secretaries 
KEVIN IAVe 

PAUL HERS iAN 

• COMPUTER WEEKLYARTICt_E 
I was shocked to read the 

report in Computer Weekly this morning which purported to have 
senior Government officials as its source. 
The suggestion that the Benefit Payment Card is to be dropped would completely contradict assurances given by Kate Hoey on behalf of your Department at the National Federation of Sub-Postmasters" annual conference in May, and by the Rt. Hon. Peter Mandelson yesterday at the Trade and Industry Select Committee, 
It would also appear to undermine the proposals put forward by the Prime Minister at the Labour Party Conference in September for a single account - pilots of which I understood were going to be developed jointly between yourselves and The Post Office. 
I would like to make it quite clear that any proposal to automate the post office network • which does not involve the continuation of the Benefits Payment Card would be wholly 
unacceptable to Sub-Postmasters, who have invested their livelihoods on the basis of 
assurances given by your Government. 
The continued payment of benefits via the post office network is crucial to the survival of 
thousands of sub post offices. Removing this income would leave the network unstable 
and unable to survive long term. 
I look forward to a speedy response to clarify that you will not let Sub-Postmasters down by 
reneging on previous promises. I also hope you will do everything possible to prevent your 
officials from helping further scurrilous articles to appear in the press, which can only serve 
to undermine Sub-Postmasters' confidence in the integrity of this Government. 
I am sending a copy of this letter to the Prime Minister, the Secretary of State for Trade and 
Industry, The Treasury Chief Secretary and to the Managing Director of Post Office 
Counters. 

GRO 
COLIN BAKER 
General Secretary 



NFSP00000437 
NFSP00000437 

CIRCULATION: NATIONAL EXECUTIVE COUNCIL A/3 PC NW 06 01 

n c ap 
va use 

C 

7
d t 

0° fl ( 

hJ 

E 

t5

r 

C

it
sa. p ®. .Q

na~'3 m~ ro r 

_ t,R. '~$ d '9 LR •.~ s ,may ~, y~+

a 


